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1. What are the limits for Telephone, Fuel, Asset, Attire, Soft furnishing 
and Books & Periodicals etc..? 
 
There is no fixed limit. But it shall be a reasonable amount, decided by 
the Employer based on the Income. 
 

2. In our company, we encash Earned Leave of employees on Gross, at the 
end of calendar year and when they get separated. What is the IT Limit?  
 
Income Tax exemption is allowed upto Rs.3.00 Lakhs. More than this 
amount will be considered as Income. 
 

3. I expect some funds in March and intend to invest in Tax Saving 
instruments. By the time my employer will close the window for 
declaration. What to do? 
 
You can invest before March 31 and can claim the benefit, when you file 
Annual Return with Income Tax 

 
4. My second query is such fund is a Loan from my Relatives, where I 

wanted to use it as 20% to 30% of buying a House property. Balance 
through Housing Loan. What are the Risks? 
 
Getting a loan from anyone (even Spouse) is not restricted. But it 
should be clearly title documented and preferably through Bank 



transaction. Ensure you pay the Interest as declared by Government & 
the person who paid the loan shall consider it as an income. IT 
exemption for such Interest or Principal Repayment, is not allowed. 
 

5. What happens, if one of the nominees is Minor? 
 
In case if the Nominee is a minor, the share of such minor, shall be 
deposited with the controlling authority (labor dept) who shall invest 
the same for the benefit of such minor in such bank or other financial 
institution, as may be prescribed, until such minor attains majority. 
 

6. I am already paying one Housing Loan and as the Interest portion is 
diminishing, I plan to go for another Loan with another house. Can I 
invest in the second house and claim IT? 
 
Yes. But the Limits are same for the FY. 
 

7. I bought a House through Housing Loan, which is a Duplex, where I 
occupy the first floor and wanted to rent out the Ground floor. How to 
compute (a) Interest (b) Principal (c) Rent received by me, for IT? 
 
You have to divide the Loan accordingly (50%) and only Interest and 
Principal for the rented portion can be claimed. Rental received will be 
treated as Income.  
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